Ludvika, 2004-09-27


Minutes of meeting of WG Revision of C37.012

The WG Revision of C37.012 met in the morning of September 21, 2004 in Tucson, AZ, with 10 members and 25 guests attending.

Draft 06 was balloted with the following results:

83 eligible voters

79 % return (66 voters)

-
98 % positive;

-
1
negative without comments;

-
2
abstentions.

The negative ballot (by R. Alexander) addressed the statement regarding the inrush current frequency when the current peak is in the order of a few kA. Based on the decision made at the WG meeting in Galveston (May, 2004), C37.012 recommends that users should endeavour to keep the values of inrush current peak and frequency below those stated in C 37.06. This is acceptable based on the fact that there are circuit breakers installed that see much higher inrush current frequencies than those stated in C37.06.

As pointed out in the minutes of the Galveston meeting, the recommendation of the WG is that work needs to be undertaken to establish new ratings/limits for the inrush current peak and frequency. This should preferably be done by a separate WG/TF. A sentence will be added to the foreword stating that the subject of inrush current limits is under consideration.

One comment from SCC 14 addressed the use of the term "var". The comment is as follows: "SCC14 has no problems with this excellently written draft. I leave it to IEEE's editorial department to decide whether the symbol for "megavolt amps reactive" should be MVAr or Mvar. At SCC14 we have permitted "var" as the symbol, as well as the unit name, so that Mvar would be OK." C37.012 uses the term "var" (or Mvar), which means that there is no conflict.

Furthermore, some comments were received from the capacitor committee. They will be taken into account as long as they are editorial. Technical changes can be taken into account when C37.012 is amended after the publication of C37.09a and the revised/updated/amended C37.04 (introduction of class C0).

Pending the decision of HVCB, the document is ready for submission to RevCom.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Bosma

Chair WG Revision of C37.012

